
inight do better if kept in the game
continuously. His fielding would im-
prove also, and he would gain con-
fidence.

It is also planned to carry Jack
Collins for use in one of the outfield
positions when the team faces a left-
hander, according to one war corres-
pondent. Maybe so, but Collins would
lardly replace Joe Jackson, and cer-
tainly he wouldn't get Eddie Mur-
phy's job as a leadoff man. That
leaves only Felsch for him to sub for,
and Hap is a right-hand- batter, so
the plan wouldn't work there.

It is more likely that Collins will
be held entirely in reserve and stuck
in should some regular fall into a
batting slump.

Several pitchers with the team are
Jheaded back for the minors, but a
line will be kept on all of them. With
Scott, Benz, Faber, Russell and

ready for duty, there is little
room for a new man to break in, es-

pecially when Mel Wolfgang, one
dandy pitcher, has never been able
to bust through this barrier to a reg-iil- ar

berth.
Jess Willard and Frank Moran have

finished their training stunts and will
merely keep their muscles Umber
from now on for their fight Saturday

might. As the day for the battle draws
nearer the New York fans and men
who consider themselves justified in
passing expert criticism are taking
sides, with the majority favoring Wil-
lard.

Some of the most thought of
dritics, according to the space they
are given in the papers, are

with ring reputations. But it
isn't in memory that any of these
fighters ever showed particularly
good judgment in going out, picking
up a new man and developing him to
championship caliber.

Jim Corbett has tried it numerous
times, and on each occasion Jim's
judgment has been shot full of holes
by the padded mitts of some low-
brow.

Of course, they are all picking Wil

lard. They all picked Sullivan when
Corbett won the title. They all pick-
ed Jim when Fitz won, and so on
down the line. But Willard can be
whipped. He has been before, when
he was no smaller than at present,
and by men who were nowhere pear
the caliber of Moran.

True, the champion has advanced
some since those occasions, but
whether he has advanced far enough
to put himself comparatively ahead
of Moran remains to be seen. Frank
isn't a laughable possibility as a vic-
tor, and don't get that into your head.

At three to one, or even two to one,
he is a good choice, and isn't to be
sneezed at

Bob Moha gave Dick Gilbert an
unmerciful trimming at Hot Springs,
Ark. Bob almost had the Denver
man out in the last round, doing
damage with a lightning pivot

Benny Leonard and Freddie Welsh
have been matched to fight ten
rounds in New York, March 31.
Welsh gets a guarantee of $12,500.

Ever Hammer and Ad Wolgast
have been matched to fight ten
rounds in Racine, March 31, which
m,eans half an hour of good, hot en-

tertainment The men wil weigh 135
pounds at 3 o'clock.

Harkenrider and Doehrman of Ft
Wayne rolled into a tie for second
place in the doubles of the American
Bowling congress at Toledo with
1,273.

De Soto beat St Patrick, 9 to 8,
and caused a triple tie in the post-
season series for the indoor baseball
championship of the Knights of Co-

lumbus league. De Soto made 22
hits.

August Kieckhefer defeated Wm.
Kalthoff, Cincinnati, 50 to 32, in a
game of the Interstate Three-Cushio- n

Billiard league.
o o

When Miss Genevieve Ostrich dis-
covered that her movie idol likes
corn beef and cabbage and gargles
his soup, another romantic bubbla
exploded.


